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May 7, 2021 
 
Dr. Janet Woodcock 
Food and Drug Administration 
10903 New Hampshire Ave 
Silver Spring, MD 20903-0002 
 
Dear Dr. Woodcock, 
 
On behalf of the Society for Maternal-Fetal Medicine (SMFM), we would like to 
thank you for your response and action to lift the Risk Evaluation and Mitigation 
Strategy (REMS) in-person dispensing requirement on Mifepristone for the 
remainder of the public health emergency. We applaud your efforts to allow 
individuals to access medication abortion care in a manner that is safe for both 
patients and healthcare personnel. Allowing the dispensing of Mifepristone 
through the mail will greatly benefit patients who need accessible abortion care.  
 
These challenging times have both highlighted and exacerbated the inequality of 
access to reproductive health care services, including medication abortion. SMFM 
is committed to expanding access to abortion services and ensuring that 
individuals are receiving high-quality and equitable reproductive health care, 
including abortion. It is imperative that all individuals have full autonomy over 
their bodies and that rules and regulations on reproductive health be governed 
by scientific evidence and not political or ideological values. 
 
SMFM appreciates your leadership in dismantling barriers to Mifepristone access 
for the remainder of the public health emergency. It is our hope that this progress 
will continue, and you will permanently remove the REMS on Mifepristone past 
the public health emergency. Again, thank you and SMFM and our members 
stand ready to assist in any way we can to improve access to medication abortion 
care. 
 
Kind regards, 
 

                                         
William Grobman, MD, MBA   Christina J. Wurster, MBA, CAE 
President     Chief Executive Officer 
 




